
 1
 
 

 

 
MINUTE EXTRACT 

 
Time commenced – 6.00pm 

Time finished – 8:05 pm 
 

COMMUNITY COMMISSION 
21 FEBRUARY 2007 
 
Present:  Councillor Turner (in the Chair) 

Councillors Afzal, Chera, Lowe, Troup, R Khan, Samra and 
Webb. 

 
Also Present:  Councillors Nath and Wynn 
 
87/06 Response of the Cabinet Member for Community 

Safety and E-Government  
 
The Commission received a draft minute extract from a meeting of the Individual 
Cabinet Member for Community Safety and E-Government on 16 February 2007 
regarding Section 30 Orders and Alcohol Free Zones. The three recommendations 
made by the Commission had not been accepted. 
 
The Cabinet Member was satisfied with the current arrangements regarding the 
reinstatement of Section 30 Orders which were described as robust. Councillor Webb 
expressed disappointment at the Cabinet Members decision as he felt the 
arrangements to reinstate Section 30 Orders were too robust.  He said that if an order 
was allowed to elapse, the administrative process had to start from scratch and the 
process was bureaucratic.  
 
Resolved to refer the decision on recommendation 3 back to the Council 
Cabinet Member’s next meeting highlighting that the Commission felt the 
current procedures were too robust and legislative change be sought to enable 
fast track reinstatement when warranted. 
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EXTRACT ENDS 
 
 
 
 
Appendix A is the report previously considered by the Council Cabinet Member 
on 16 February with recommendation 3 and related text highlighted for ease of 
reference 
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